
Tualatin Valley Council (TVC) 2018-07-23 
Meeting was held at Old Spaghetti Factory,  

18925 NW Tanasbourne Drive, Hillsboro, OR 97124 

The meeting started about 7:00 and adjourned about 8:10 

http://www.tualatinvalleycouncil.org 
 

Attendees: 
Delegates: 

Columbia River Dancers:  Dale & Nancy Smith (both absent) 
Eager Beavers:   Kay Rogers (absent), Ken Marifke 
Hayshakers:    Judy Martin, Kathy Worthington (Kathy absent) 
Hoedowners:   Mike Duyck, Doug Morgan 

Mix N Mingles:   Rick and Robin Faltersack 
R Square D:    Mary McDaniel, Marv Pope 
Sunset Promenaders:  Tom Sminia, Steve LeBlanc 
Toe Draggers:   Linda Curtis 
Tri Squares:    Alice Hendricks, Judy Groom (Judy absent) 
Tualatin Timber Squares Marleigh Alexander (absent) 
Valley River Dancers Josie Rosenberry (starting September) 
Valley Squares:   Julie Cooper, Dorothy Reed 
Wave Steppers:   Bob Allen 

 
Officers, Elected & Appointed: 

President: Mike St. Clair (absent)   Vice-President: Judy Schnase 
Treasurer: Joanne Switzer    Secretary: Andis Garuts 
State Delegate: Jim Rogers (absent)  Sunshine Chair: Janice Sminia 
Past-President of the TVC: Dale Brabham   
Insurance Chair: Kay Rogers (absent) 
President of OFSRDC: Kathy Roberts 
Oregon Federation Youth Advisor: Kathy Roberts 
Caller Advisor: K.C. Curtis 
Cuer Advisor: Kenneth Pratt (absent) 
Alternate State Delegate and PAC Representative: Mary Schneider (absent) 
TVC Webmaster: Tim Roberts (absent)  OFN Area Editor: Ferrous Steinka (absent) 

 
Visitors Attending: 
 Pete Cooper (Valley Squares) 
 Tammy LeBlanc (Sunset Promenaders) 
 Keith Miles (Oaky Doaks, PAC President) 
 Gilbert Shoemaker (Happy Hoppers, PAC) 
 Carolene Siebert (Valley Squares) 
 Julie Stiers (Valley River Dancers) 
 
 

TVC Officer Reports: 
 
Previous Council meeting minutes approved as written. 
 

President’s report: (Mike St. Clair) Absent.  Judy Schnase fulfilled the President’s duties. 

 No report. 
 

http://www.tualatinvalleycouncil.org/


Vice President’s report: (Judy Schnase)  

From the reports I have gotten everyone enjoyed the last TVC dance with all the levels of 
dancing so sounds like that went over good. 

August 12 (Sunday) Hahn Farm picnic and barn dance. Caller Jim Hattrick and Connie Clark 
cueing.  Potluck at 5:30 p.m. dance 6:30-9:30 p.m.  The Boy Scouts will be cleaning the Barn, and the 
TVC will pay them $150.00. 

Sept. 8 anniversary dance:  Wave Steppers Garibaldi City Hall. 
Sept 21 anniversary dance: Toe Draggers Kinton Grange 
Sept 28 anniversary dance: Tri-Squares Tigard Grange. 
Sept 29 Tri-Council dance, PAC hosting.  Caller and cuer not set yet. 

 I talked to Gary and Bette about holding the Hahn Barn Dance in 2019,  and they would like to 
do this that year.  Possible dates: June 29 (Saturday), or September 29 (Sunday).  Short discussion 
on the dates.  Settled on September 29.  The Toe Draggers would like to co-host the TVC Dance on 
June 29, 2019, at the Kinton Grange. 
 The M’n’Ms will be co-hosting the March 30, 2019 TVC Dance.  Randy Dibble calling and 
Jeanine Norden cueing.  Short discussion on the format and venue.  Also a discussion about hiring 
callers for the TVC dances. 
 

Treasurer’s report: (Joanne Switzer) 
June TVC MS to Advanced Dance expenses: $330.00.  Valley Squares received $83.50 for co-hosting 
the dance.  Net loss: $3.50. 
Cashbox: $50.00. 
Checking reconciled balance: $1,570.57.  Savings Interest: $0.07.  Savings: $9,585.14 
 
Secretary report: (Andis Garuts) No report. 
 

State Delegates report: (Jim Rogers) Absent.  Report by Mary Schneider. 

State Meeting report from June: 
• Background Checks 

Tim Roberts has agreed to be the point person.  As such, both and Kathy will have to have complete 
background checks as well as a inspection of their home.  It was motioned and voted to disband the 
committee. 

• Summer Festival 2018 
By all accounts it was a success.  Although the final figures weren’t in Lorri reported an estimated 
profit of $1,000. 

Federation Board 2018/2019 
President – Lorri McIntosh 
1st Vice – Karyn Buchheit  
2nd Vice – Gary Clark 
Treasurer – Lane Clem 
Secretary – Tim Hagey 

• Summer Festival 2019 
It is truly going to be a State of Oregon Summer Festival.  All 10 councils have agreed to head a 
committee. 
Dates:  July 19-21, 2019 
Location:  Blanchet Catholic School, 4373 Market St NE, Salem, OR 97301 
RV Dry Camping at the School: Thursday, July 18 - 2:00 pm until Sunday, July 21, 4:00 pm ($10/night) 
Caller:  Michael Kellogg from Northridge, CA 
Cuer:  MaryAnn Callahan from West Sacramento, CA 

Kathy shared two amazing promotional ideas.  Instead of putting it into my words, with her 
permission I’m going to use hers: 



      Registration for the Summer Festival – TVC, coordinated by Tim Roberts is off to a great start 
we sold 24 ribbons during summer festival – they received a special golden puzzle piece.  These 24 
individuals will receive their choice of either 10 free raffle tickets or 10 free split-the-pot tickets per 
badge when they check in with Registration/Help Desk during Summer Festival.  To add to the fun – 
try to find the other individuals who have the rest of your puzzle.  Bring them with you to our after party 
during Mid-Winter for a special surprise.  Remember – there are 2 identical puzzles.  
  Festival Quilt Raffle – For fun and to raffle - the committee members in attendance thought that 
we could all find someone in our councils to make a block for a Summer Festival lap quilt to raffle. 
Each committee/council will be asked to submit a block by September for the quilt.  Kathy will 
assemble the blocks (unless someone else would like to).  Janienne knows someone who will quilt 
it.  Our goal is to have the quilt finished by Mid-Winter so that it can be displayed and we can start 
selling raffle tickets. 
·    12 blocks – each finished block should be 12” x 12” – plan on ¼” seam to attach to other blocks 
·    One block per council – the block should represent your area, whether by color or content 
·    One block for the Federation Board 
·    The 12th block will be embroidered with our festival name, theme, and year 
·    100% cotton fabric 
·    Due by September 23, 2018 

•Teen Summer Festival 2018 
It was motioned and approved to reimburse the Silver Knights their expenses for hosting the festival. 

•Scholarship  
One $500.00 scholarship was award to a dancer in the Rogue Valley.  There are two more to be 
awarded.   

State Fair Dance Schedule 
Youth - Aug 25th from 10:15- 11:15  
Squares - Aug 27th from 1:30 - 2:30 
Rounds  - Aug 28th from 12:00 - 1:00 
Squares - Aug 30th 11:00 - 12:00 
  contact Marilyn for further info. 

•Treasurer 
It was motioned and approved to purchase a new laptop and updated software for the treasurer.  This 
was necessary so that the information can be passed from treasurer to treasurer without it needing to 
be removed from personal computer. 
 
PAC report: (Jeff Knapp) Absent.  Gilbert Shoemaker presented the report. 
 The Happy Hoppers will be dancing at a new location: Washington Grange #82, 7701 NE Ward 
Road, Vancouver, WA.  We will have a free introductory dance at the new location, on Monday, July 
30.  7:30 p.m.   

The PAC is taking the summer off. 
 
OFSRDC Publicity and Education Report: (Kathy Roberts) 
 Clubs, please update your lesson and Jamboree schedules for this upcoming year.  Please call 
or e-mail Kathy.  Also, please update your upcoming anniversary and special dance dates.  And, 
please check your club’s page on the TVC Directory to be sure that all of the information in it is 
current. 
 
OFSRDC Youth Report: (Kathy Roberts) No report. 

  

Past TVC President report: (Dale Brabham)  
Our square dance organization is built on the services of volunteers.  So, thank you for 

volunteering to serve the TVC.  Every club finds ways to thank all of the volunteers from recognizing 
hosts at dances to club service awards.   



In the fall Mike will be receiving nominations for the Presidents TVC recognition (presented in 
January)  - think of someone who has done a lot and nominate him or her).  Just send Mike a note 
explaining why you think that person should be recognized. 

It is easy to forget that we are volunteers in the heat of our passion to make our dances 
excel.  Please remember that we are volunteers and most of us are trying the best we can.  Commit 
yourself to making all your volunteering fun even when it is really work and the helpers are few.  If we 
aren’t having fun, we aren’t doing it right. 
Dale Brabham 
Past President 
 
Sunshine report: (Janice Sminia)  

Sent sympathy card to Kathy Roberts, president of the Oregon Federation and a Toe Dragger 
dancer, as her mother has passed away 

Sympathy card sent to Alice Gilchrist, a former Hoedowner, her husband passed away. 
Sympathy card sent to Ruth Canby who is a retired cuer for the Sunset Promenaders, her 

brother passed away. 
 
OFN Area Editor Report: (Ferrous Steinka) Absent, and no report. 
 
Webmaster report: (Tim Roberts) Absent, and no report. 
 

 
Old Business:    

 
Hahn Barn Dance: How soon should we make the decision whether or not to hold the dance in the 
event of hot temperatures?  This decision will be made by Mike St. Clair. 
 

 
New Business: 

  
Benefit dance for Alzheimer’s (presented by Julie Stiers):  We were asked about sponsoring a 
benefit dance for Alzheimer’s program in May of 2019.  Does the TVC want to sponsor such a dance, 
or co-sponsor with other councils?  We already have a caller, Dan Nordbye, and cuer Julie Stiers.  
They would like to donate their time and would get behind this 100%.  This would be a great program 
to be involved with.  We all know or have had someone who has been affected by this disease.  We 
could make a really big deal out of this if we get behind it like we do with everything else we support.  
Let’s talk about it. 
 Motion made by Mary McDaniel for the TVC (and maybe the PAC) to (co-) sponsor a dance for 
the Alzheimer’s program; Carolene Siebert seconded.  Motion passed.  The event will be on May 19, 
2019, at the Oak Grove Community Center (if the Center is available).  2 to 5 p.m. 
 
 

Club Delegate Reports: 
 
 
Columbia River Dancers: (Dale & Nancy Smith, Delegates) (both absent) 
Club dances 2nd and 4th Saturdays year round at Hazel Dell Grange, 7509 NE Hazel Dell Ave., 
Vancouver, WA 98665.  The times 7 to 8 Plus dance, 8-10 Mainstream dance with Jim Hattrick as club 
caller and cuer.  http://www.ColumbiaRiverDancers.org  
No report. 

 

http://www.columbiariverdancers.org/


Eager Beavers: (Kay Rogers (absent) and Ken Marifke, Delegates) 
Club dances plus every Monday afternoon, 1:00 to 3:00 PM, at the Sunset Presbyterian Church 
(14986 NW Cornell Rd., Beaverton, OR), which features an air conditioner and excellent wood floor. 
On holidays we dance at the Aloha Grange (the corner of 185th and TV Hwy). Daryl and Yvonne 
Clendenin are the caller and cuer on the 1st and 5th Mondays; Darrell Kalmbach calling and Joyce 
Hooper cueing on 2nd and 4th Mondays; Jim Hattrick is the Caller and Cuer 3rd Mondays each month. 
Dance starts with 15 minutes of intermediate pre-rounds. For information call 503-645-
2414; http://www.eagerbeavers.info 

We dance every Monday in Air Conditioned comfort at the Sunset Presbyterian Church, 14986 
NW Cornell Rd. Beaverton.  Donation: $4.00 Per person. 

Our Special Labor Day Dance September 3rd will be at the Aloha Grange which has Air 
Conditioning. Our caller that day will be Daryl Clendenin and Yvonne Clendenin Cuer. 

We start dancing at 
1:00 PM – 1:15 PM Rounds 
1:15 PM – 3:00 PM Plus/Rounds.   
  Remember we have a great team of Callers Daryl Clendenin, Darrell Kalmbach, and Jim 
Hattrick. Come and do Round dancing with wonderful Cuer team Yvonne Clendenin, Joyce Hooper 
and Jim Hattrick. 

We like to thank those who can out for our Christmas in July dance in the seasonal outfits.  
 
  
Hayshakers: (Judy Martin and Kathy Worthington, Delegates) (Kathy absent) 

Hayshakers are now dancing the 1st Friday's from 6:30 pm. Harvey Hunsucker caller & cuer.  Dance 
is at the Pacific Grange, 90475 Hwy 101, Cullaby Lake, at Warrenton, OR.  Be sure to call first to 
make sure we have enough people for a dance.  503.325.8109, 503.861.2726, 503.325.2100. 
http://www.hayshakers.org 

Next dance (they hope) will be August 3rd (6 p.m.) BUT you must respond BY WEDNESDAY to 
RSVP from Sylvia.  The dance planned for the 20th of this month was cancelled due to lack of 
response.   

The work on updating the kitchen at the Grange is almost complete but very useable and looks 
great.  Let's all give them support by attending as often as we can. 
 

 

Hoedowners: (Doug Morgan and Mike Duyck, Delegates) 

Dance the 2nd and 4th Saturdays at the Aloha Grange on the corner of 185th and TV Hwy.  Our Caller 
is Daryl Clendenin.  The Cuer is Yvonne Clendenin. Pre-Plus and Intermediate Rounds will be called 
from 7:00-8:00 and Mainstream from 8:00-10:00. Our format is informal and friendly. 
http://www.hoedowners.info 

We will cool off with Root Beer Floats on July 28th.  Come join us in our cool air conditioned 
facility.  The exterior of the Aloha Grange is now completed and looks great. 

“Here’s the Scoop” on August 11th.  Elvis is back!  We will treat you to ice cream and 
toppings.   Mark Wheeler will be calling and Randy Lewis will cue the whole evening. 
  Hot August Nights are upon us for our August 25th dance.  Fresh fruit for refreshments will be 
available after the dance. 
  September 8th we will be collecting school supplies for the students in our area.  This will be a 
“Sock Hop” to music of the 50s and 60s. 
  Don’t forget, we will have lessons starting on Wednesday, September 12th, for new dancers and 
those wishing to have a little more practice at square dance. 
 Mike Duyck, Doug Morgan & Krystal 
 

 

 

http://www.eagerbeavers.info/
http://www.hayshakers.org/
http://www.hoedowners.info/


Mix N Mingle: (Rick and Robin Faltersack, Delegates) 

Club dances Plus at the Winona Grange (8340 Seneca Street, Tualatin, OR) on 1st and 3rd 
Saturdays.    Pre-Rounds begin at 7:00 PM (Levels 4 & 5), 7:30 PM (Levels 2 & 3) and Plus from 8:00 
– 10:30 PM with level 2-4 Rounds.  The door donation is $5 for members and $6 for non-members.  
Randy Dibble is our club Caller and Jeanine Norden our club Cuer.  www.mixandminglesquares.org 

We are a high energy Plus club in Tualatin located right off of I-5. We dance Plus at the Winona 
Grange #271. It is located at 8340 Seneca Street, Tualatin, OR. We dance on the 1st and 3rd 
Saturdays. Randy Dibble is our club Caller and Jeanine Norden our club Cuer.  

For the month of August we shall have a DBD Plus workshop from 7:00 to 7:30, pre-rounds 
7:30 to 8:00, and brisk DBD Plus dancing 8:00 to 10:00. 
 www.mixandminglesquares.org  

We love to have visitors, so come on by some 1st or 3rd Saturday! We are a small club, but we 
always have BIG fun!  

Our last DBD Plus lesson was held July 21st, and our graduates stayed afterwards for their first 
M-n-M regular Plus dance. We had a blast. 

For the month of August we are holding a half hour DBD Plus workshop prior to the regular 
dance and pre-rounds. This will be 7:00 to 7:30. This is included in the regular dance admission. 

Join us August 18th for the Watermelon Dance! Fresh watermelon will be served in the break 
area. 

Please remember to check out our website if the weather gets cold or snowy or excessively hot. 
We want our members and visitors to stay safe, so if the weather seems risky or excessively 
sweltering we will cancel our dance. We will update the website prior to the dance. 
 
 
R Square D: (Mary McDaniel and Marv Pope, Delegates) 
Dance 2nd Friday and the 4th Saturday from September thru May; June thru August dance 2nd and 4th 
Wednesday at the Kelso Senior Center (106 NW 8th Ave, Kelso, WA). We dance 7 to 8:00 Plus and 
8:00 to 10:00 Mainstream and refreshments after the dance. Craig Abercrombie is the caller and 
Lonnie Sycks is our Cuer. Our website is www.r-square-d.info  Call 360-431-7553 or 360-636-3358 for 
more information.  
 Our club has asked the TVC for reimbursement for lesson advertising and cards.   
 We have joined the Longview Chamber of Commerce.  They distribute our flyers twice a week 
for our Monday and Thursday events.  Weekend events are promoted every week.  Our dances will be 
advertised on the Chamber’s weekly letters and e-mailers.   
 We also put flyers and cards in Goodie bags at demo dances.  
 We will be doing a demo dance at the Village Square at 1 p.m., and also another demo at the 
Unique Tin Car Show on August 25 at 10 p.m., at the Fairgrounds. 
 If every one of our club members presents us names of two friends for lessons, then we are 
going to have an Introductory Modern Square Dance Social before our lessons, on September 10.  
This will be before our lessons starting on September 17 and ending on November 7.  2 nights per 
week.   
 Visitations will be on July 30 at the Happy Hoppers (at their new location), and on August 23 at 
the Cougar Squares Hamburger Feed. 
 Our annual Octoberfest will be coming up soon. 
 We have Rest stops on October 29 and 30. 
 
Sunset Promenaders: (Tom Sminia, Delegate)  
Mainstream Dance 1st & 3rd Saturdays.  Dances starts at 7:00 with Intermediate Rounds, and then 
7:30-9:30 is the Mainstream dance with a Plus Tip at the end.  Caller is Mike (Julie) Stout; Cuer is Ken 
(Diane) Pratt.  The Club also has a Plus dance on the 1st, 3rd, and 5th Thursday of the month.  These 
dances starts at 7:00 with Intermediate Rounds and at 7:30-9:30 is a Plus dance with Darrell 
Kalmbach calling and Ken Pratt cueing.  We dance in Hillsboro at the Odd Fellows Hall Upstairs on the 

http://www.mixandminglesquares.org/
http://www.mixandminglesquares.org/
http://www.r-square-d.info/


corner of 3rd & Main Streets above LaHaies.  More information call 503-848-3841 or 
www.sunsetpromenaders.com  

We are happy to see our new graduates coming to our dances, and we had visitors from three 
different clubs the other night with over 80 dancers; thank you visitors and new dancers. Our 
graduates gave us 14 new club members. 

Our Club had their Picnic on July 22nd with over 40 people attending.  It was at Kalmbach’s 
home and all had a good time in the back yard in the shaded. 

Ken and Dianne Pratt are having Intermediate Round Dance workshop on the 1st and 3rd 
Sundays from 4:00 to 6:00 at the hall; In August that would be the 5th, and the 19th. 
Our Mainstream Dances are August 4th, and 18th, the 4th is our “Hot August Nights”, theme for the 18th 
is “50’s Sox Hop”.  Our caller and cuer are Mike Stout and Ken Pratt. Come visit us, we have air-
conditioning, nice wood floor, and friendly people. 

We have three Plus dances in August; the 2nd, 16th, and 30th, and the caller and cuer are Darrell 
Kalmbach, and Ken Pratt. 

We have Seaside Sashay registration forms and ribbons available, see Tom & Janice if you are 
interested. 
Submitted by Tom Sminia, and Steve LeBlanc, Sunset Promenaders TVC Delegates 
 

 

Toe Draggers: (Linda Curtis, Delegate)  

Dance at the Kinton Grange on the 1st Friday 7:30-8:00 Pre-Rounds, 8:00 to 10:00 Mainstream (3rd tip 
Plus) and on the 3rd Friday 7:30-8:00 Plus, 8:00 to 10:00 Mainstream with the last tip Plus. Caller is 
K.C. Curtis; and Cuer is Bev Flint. Kinton Grange is at 19015 SW Scholls Ferry Rd., Beaverton, 
97007.  www.toedraggers.org      

The Toes have had a great month.  We had two great dances with the weather cooperating and 
we had a picnic/pool party meeting at the Curtis household to plan some of next years activities. 

New President Tim Roberts led the meeting.   Our August 3rd dance has a beach theme and on 
August 17th Darrell Kalmbach will be our guest caller.  

Our mainstream lessons will begin on Wed. September 5th at 7 p.m.  Our Pink Dance is 
scheduled for Sunday Oct 7th from 2-5 p.m.  We will have our usual amazing raffle Baskets and If you 
only have time to stop by for a little while you can buy your raffle tickets put your name and number on 
them and we will call you if you win! 

We have scheduled our New Dancer Jamboree for Sunday October 28th, 2-4 p.m.  This will be 
at floor level and KC is hoping TVC clubs will let him know when they are having their Jamborees so 
that we can schedule them into our lessons so that our new dancers can experience how great the 
TVC is. 

The Toe Fun never ends, we will be going on a Camp out the weekend of July 24th.  Enjoy your 
summer. 
 
             

Tri Squares: (Alice Hendricks and Judy Groom, Delegates) (Judy absent) 

We dance on the second Saturday and fourth Friday of each month at the historic Tigard Grange in 
Tigard. Terry Halley is our club Caller with Sandra Pinion Cueing. We dance from September to June.  
We are dark in July and August.  Hearing enhancement devices are available. We round dance from 
7:30 – 7:45, dance Plus from 7:45 to 8:00 and Mainstream from 8:00 to 10:00 p.m.; the 4th tip will be 
PLUS. Refreshments are served at 10:00. www.trisquares.com 

Tri Squares are dark in July and August, but we are continuing our visitations to clubs with air 
conditioning. We are moving ahead with promotion for our September B-51 lessons and are excited 
that we will be adding Waltz lessons this year.  

Our 20th anniversary dance will be on Friday, September 28th with national caller Adam 
Christman.  We are pulling out all the stops to make it a fun and memorable experience for everyone! - 
Alice Hendricks 

http://www.sunsetpromenaders.com/
http://www.toedraggers.org/
http://www.trisquares.com/


Tualatin Timber Squares: (Marleigh Alexander, Delegate) (absent) 

We dance on the second and fourth Wednesday nights each month, except for lessons, which are 
every Wednesday from Jan. through April, at the Winona Grange, 8340 Seneca Street, Tualatin, OR.  
These are Mainstream dances or lessons, starting at 7 p.m. and ending at 9 p.m.  Refreshments are 
downstairs after each dance or lesson.  Caller: Janienne Alexander.  Other callers from the floor are 
welcome.  www.tualatindance.com  
No report. 
 
 
Valley River Dancers: (Josie Rosenberry, Delegate (starting September)) (Julie Stiers presented the 
report) 
We dance on the 2nd and 4th Fridays of each month. The 2nd Friday is a Plus Dance, with pre-rounds at 
7:30, Plus from 8 to 10:30, and the 4th Friday is an MS Dance, with pre-Plus at 7:30, MS from 8 to 
10:30.  At the Chehalem Community Center, 500 E. Second Street, Newberg.  The 5th Saturday is an 
A-2 dance, from 7 to 9:30 p.m., at the Woodburn Senior Estates in Woodburn, OR.  Club Caller: 
Randy Dibble.  Club Cuer: Julie Stiers. 
 Our second dance in July will be our annual Dancing Under the Stars Dance.  It will be held at 
the Tennis Courts at Renne Park, at Sixth and Howard in Newberg.  This dance will be in conjunction 
with the Newberg Old Fashioned Festival.  Caller will be Randy Dibble.  Plus at 7:30 p.m., and MS 
with Rounds at 8 p.m. 
 
 
Valley Squares: (Julie Cooper and Dorothy Reed, Delegates) (Dorothy absent) 
Dance 1st and 3rd Saturdays at the Aloha Grange on the corner of 185th and TV Hwy, year-round.  
Mainstream with every first tip of each hour Plus with rounds from 7 to 10 p.m.  Open break with 
refreshments starting at 8 p.m.  Guest callers, Connie Clark Cuer.  www.valleysquares.com 

In June VS graduated a class and gained 2 new members. 
We have decided to hold a summer class on Tue from 7-9.  Not tomorrow July 23 as it will be 

too hot.   Since it is a small class, everyone-students and angels will  be paying $6.00. 
Upcoming dances: Aug 4 a Tee Shirt dance.   Scott Zinser will be calling and Connie Clark 

cueing.  7-10 Mainstream with rounds and Plus on the hour. 
Aug 18 theme is Summer Fun  With Dan Nordbye calling and Connie Clark cueing.  Casual 

attire.  7-10 Mainstream and rounds and Plus on the hour. 
 

   
Wave Steppers: (Bob Allen, Delegate)  

Dance 2nd Saturday March thru October. The dance is Mainstream, with one PLUS tip, every second 
tip at the Garibaldi City Hall (107 6th Street, Garibaldi, OR 97118) from 7:00 to 9:30 PM with guest 
Callers.  
 Our summer season is slow, our regular dancers are taking trips.  Several RVers have been 
showing up at our dances on Wednesdays. 
 We had about 2 squares on our Saturday night dances. 
 We will probably start lessons in January. 
 

Good of the Order: 

Kathy Roberts: 
Our TVC Meeting in Aug. has been cancelled; the next TVC Meeting will be on September 24. 
We have three Anniversary Visitations in September: Wave Steppers on September 8, Toe 

Draggers on September 21, and the Tri Squares on September 28.   
The TVC Directory will be printed and distributed very soon. 

http://www.tualatindance.com/
http://www.valleysquares.com/


Keith Miles: Washington’s next Summer Festival will be in June of next year, in Puyallup.  The Ghost 
Riders will be performing with national callers. 
 
Mary McDaniel: The R Square D is partially sponsoring an educational trip to India for Mary’s 
daughter, from Dec. 27 through Jan. 12.  She is working towards a Masters degree in Social Services.  
She has been chosen through the Sacred Heart Academy for this trip.  We are very proud of her. 
 
Keith Miles: Please send the TVC clubs’ flyers to the PAC for distribution. 
 
New item: Oak Hills Square and Round Dance Club invites you to learn to square dance.  Every 
Monday night, 6 to 7 p.m., starting September 17, at the Oak Hills Recreation Center (at the corner of 
NE Oak Hills Drive and 153rd).  Caller/instructor is Lane Clem.  They will do a demo dance on 
Saturday at the Safeway at Cornell and Murray Roads.  9:30 a.m. 

 
 

Next TVC Meeting: 
 
Monday, September 24, at 7:00 pm at the Old Spaghetti Factory, 18925 NW Tanasbourne Drive, 
Hillsboro, OR 97124.  If you wish to eat a meal prior to the meeting, the room is available after 5:45 
and you can order from the full menu. 
 
Respectfully edited and published by Andis Garuts, TVC Secretary  

 

 


